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Youth Enrichment: 
● Gift Making (K-5) was held on December 18:  12 participants 
● Holiday Baking (3-5th) was held on December 19: 11 participants  

Upcoming classes: 
● Babysitting Clinic (5-7th) to be held Jan 22 and 24. 
● Glee Club to begin February 1. 
● Youth Dance to begin February 20. 

 
  Youth Recreation: 

● Beginner Hoops Youth basketball began on January 6th:  
○ Preschool:  22 participants 
○ Kindergarten:  11 participants 
○ 1st Grade:  13 participants 

● Junior Hoops Youth Basketball began on January 6th: 
○ 2-4th Grade Girls:  22 participants 
○ 2/3rd Grade Boys:  21 participants  

● Youth Mat Club Wrestling:  51 participants (preschool - 6th Grade).  They hosted their 
home wrestling meet on Saturday, January 6th which was very successful. 

● Open Gym will be on Sundays in January from 1-3 P.M.  The first Sunday had over 40 
that participated. 

  
Adult Enrichment: 

● 4Hr Driver Improvement: was held on December 11th. There were 16 participants. 
● Permit to Carry Classes:  Ongoing 

Upcoming Classes: 
● MoneySmart for Older Adults: February 6 & 8th 
● 55+ Driving Class:  February 15th (4 hour refresher class) 

 
Adult Recreation: 

● Badminton:  Tuesdays in the Elem/MS Gym starting on Jan 16.  
● Hall Walking 
● Adult Open Gym is held on Wednesday evenings. 

 
Kids’ Club Highlights: 

● Average morning numbers for January: 11 
● Average afternoon numbers for January: 28 
● Pending the School Board approval, we will be hiring Megan Boyum as Kids’ Club 

Supervisor. 
● Kids’ Club was closed over the holiday break. 
● KC was open for the early release on Friday, January 5th and will be open for the early 

release on January 18th.  



  
Lille By Preschool: 

● Lille By Preschool held their annual Christmas programs on Wednesday, December 
20th.  All programs were well attended by many family and friends. 

● We will be sending our 2018-19 preschool information at the end of February.  
 

ECFE: 
● Classes resumed on Friday, January 6th and Monday, January 9th. 
● ECFE Open Gym will be held on Mondays, January 15 and February 12th from 

9:30-10:30 am.  
● Pending School Board approval, we will be hiring Teisha Escobar as the ECFE Parent 

Educator.  
 
 
On Wednesday, January 10th, we hosted an area Community Education Directors’ meeting. In 
attendance were La Crescent-Hokah, Winona, Mabel-Canton, Chatfield, Spring Grove, 
Caledonia and Kingsland. We were able to share and collaborate on ideas for preschool, 
school-aged child care, youth and adult enrichment/recreation programs.  
 

 
 


